Lima, July 10, 1957

Dr. Herman I. Chinn, Office of Naval Research, Embasy of the United States of America Keysign House, 429 Oxford St., London, W.1, England

Dear Dr. Chinn:

I am glad to acknowledge your letter of July 1. It would be a pleasure to supply Professor Warren with samples of sheep blood obtained at high altitudes. However, in the region of Morococha, where we work, there are no sheeps on account of being a mining district. I suggest that Professor Warren contact to Cerro de Pasco Mining Corporation, which has very extensive forms at high altitudes and I presume it will be easy for them to obtain such samples on account of the modern facilities at their disposal, which include a fine veterinary service. I am giving the address below.

I have recently visited Randolph. It will a great pleasure to see you again in my next visit. As you know we have a contract with the School of Aviation Medicine and with their assistance we have been able to enlarge our research considerable.

Sincerely yours,

Dr. Alberto Hurtado

Cerro de Pasco Corporation Carabaya 891 Lima, Perú